CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 
NOVEMBER 28, 2017
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Rita Selby, Peter Leighton, Donna Bosworth, Pat Lee, Joseph Braga, Kristen Gallagher, Jim O’Leary and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Kristen Gallagher and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Kristen Gallagher reported that the profit from the 2017 bazaar was $23,210.95 compared to $21,229 in 2016 and $21,396 in 2015.  The meat pies sold out and 25 flu shots were administered.
2) SCOUTS

Father Lemlin reported that the scouts are doing well and will be selling Christmas Trees at the Holy Ghost grounds in Phenix.  The scouts helped set up at the bazaar and were a great help during the bazaar.

3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 
Rita Selby reported that Grandmas Attic is going well and did well on bazaar weekend.  The store was closed on Thanksgiving week.  Donations are coming in rapidly.

4) MAY BREAKFAST

Father Lemlin noted that there will be 21 new tables for the May Breakfast.  Donna Bosworth reported that the date will be May 20th and there are no anticipated changes to the menu.

5) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin noted that faith formation is continuing after having been off on Thanksgiving weekend.  Confirmation will be on April 28th at St John and James.  There will be 8 or 9 from Christ the King.

6)  TWENTY FIVE WEEK CLUB

Father Lemlin reported that the current 25 Week Club is coming to a conclusion around the 2nd or 3rd week of December.  The income is about the same as past years.

7) FINANCES

Father Lemlin advised the committee that finances are about the same as last year and that the church is in good shape financially.

8) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that about 8 trees were removed and others were pruned on the church grounds near the playground and near where the cars are located.  In the spring two or three trees will be removed.  Also there are plans to plant some arborvitae trees in back as a screen from the adjacent property.

The new chair lift has been installed and the old one was removed.  There are signs posted to indicate that if the chair lift is in use there is another staircase available.

9) CHRISTMAS IS

Father Lemlin advised the committee that we will again participate in the Christmas Is program.  There is usually a good response from parishioners.
10) BISHOP’S Meeting

The meeting with Bishop Tobin has been postponed to sometime in January.

11) SURVEY

Father Lemlin noted that some proposed questions had been sent in.  Also at the meeting Jim O’Leary and Peter Leighton provided some proposed questions to Father Lemlin.
Donna Bosworth inquired if a mailing would be in order for the survey.  Also Donna suggested that we might want to consider a questionnaire on Facebook.

Father Lemlin noted that he was open to suggestions and that we would review this topic in detail at the nest meeting.

The next meeting will be held on January 23, 2018.
There being no further business, Peter Leighton made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.

